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24th   Session of the UPR working group

Recommendations by Finland to Mozambique
19th January 2016
Mr. President, 

Finland wishes to thank Mozambique for presenting its national report and for the efforts made over the last five years to improve the country's human rights situation.  
Finland makes the following recommendations: 
1) Firstly, in line with Finland's previous recommendation, Finland recommends the Mozambican government to take concrete and targeted measures to effectively reduce inequalities by reviewing, analysing and modifying policies and programmes on poverty reduction to ensure effective consideration of gender concerns.
2) Secondly, Finland recommends Mozambique to operationalise gender strategy in education, including early education, in order to combat female illiteracy and child, early and forced marriages.
The president of Mozambique has during 2015 consistently emphasized the importance of inclusive growth and equal opportunities for all. However, the preliminary findings of the National Household Survey show that social and regional inequalities remain in Mozambique.
Finland recognizes the efforts of the Mozambican government to improve equality by increasing bilingual education (education in mother tongue) in primary schooling. Finland supports Mozambique in this process.

Thank you.
